# International Society Daughters of Utah Pioneers BULLETIN

August 1, 2025

Please forward to Camp Captains.

### **Points of Interest:**

- The Pioneer Memorial Museum is closed on September 1, Labor Day.
- Welcome to the 28 new Members of Daughters of Utah Pioneers who joined in July.

# Camp Rosters 2025-2026

New Camp Rosters were emailed to Company Presidents and Company Secretaries on July 15 with instructions for the dues process this fall. Check with each other if you did not receive this email.

## Thoughts for 2025-2026

Thoughts for Parliamentarians, Quotes for Chaplains, and song histories for Music Leaders are now available online. Lesson titles are also available online.

# Company Reports Past Due

The Company Annual Statistical Report, Company Annual Financial Review, and Company Satellite Museum Financial Review were due on June 30. Please check that these reports have been sent to the International Offices.

## Pioneer Memorial Museum Docents

Calling out for new docents! We invite you to volunteer as a docent at our Museum.

# Tales of Triumph Volume 8

Volume 8 is available for purchase at the Museum or online. For multiple book orders, call the business office (801-532-6479, ext. 200) rather than using the online order which is set up for a single-book order. The call will save on the shipping cost for a multiple book order. Spiral bound books are \$20.00, hardbound are \$25.00.

## District Conventions

Company Presidents who are scheduled to hold a District Convention with an ISDUP Officer attending in 2026 (even years) have been contacted by Stacey Page for scheduling. If you have questions please contact Stacey at <a href="mailto:conventions@isdup.org">conventions@isdup.org</a>. If you are a past president who has received the convention information, please forward the information to the new president, and contact Stacey about the change.

### Find Your Inactive Members!

Remember Newton's law of motion: "An object at rest remains at rest... unless acted upon by an external force." Once you have identified an inactive Member, we encourage you to "Be the nudge" – nudging them back into Camp activity.

## • The Ten-Year Camp Initiative

The Ten-Year Camp Initiative was introduced in 2023 as a planning tool to assess the perpetuation of each Camp. Continue this effort and find resources on the website.

## International Board Positions

We have several openings for volunteers on our International Board including Lesson Committee, Chaplain, Photo Department Specialist, and other assistant positions. We are looking for applicants who are Members of DUP and have qualifications in speaking, leadership, and computer skills. We also have more technical positions that require additional skills for maintaining and growing our photography collection and writing lessons. Interested Members should submit a resume to the President.

# Virtual Camps

Many Daughters have responded to the opportunity to participate in virtual Camp meetings based on living in an area where no Camp is available to them or as a way to accommodate their needs. If interested, contact the leader listed below in your Time Zone:

- Mountain Time Zone based in St. George, Utah contact Dantzelle Allen, dantzelle@gmail.com.
- Mountain Time Zone based in Denver, Colorado contact Bobbi Brook, lilydog5brook@hotmail.com.
- New Mountain Time Zone based in the Canadian Mountain Time Zone contact Wendy Pitcher, wpitcher@telus.net.
- Central Time Zone based in Port St Louis, Missouri contact Julina Hokanson, julinah@gmail.com.
- Pacific Time Zone based in Los Altos-SF Bay, California contact Pat Yencho, patyen@earthlink.net.
- Pacific Time Zone based in Puget Sound, Washington contact Barbara Pollard, clbjpollard@gmail.com.
- Eastern Time Zone based in Arlington, Virginia contact Vinette Bowman, vbowman01@verizon.net.
- Hawaii-Aleutian Time Zone based in Hawaii contact Debra MacArthur, debrakomatsu@yahoo.com.

International Society Daughters of Utah Pioneers 300 N Main St, Salt Lake City, UT 84103-1699; 801-532-6479